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Panama, January 5, 20173 

DM-0055-2017 

 

 

 

 

Mr. RICARDO G. FERNANDEZ 

Superintendent of Banks 

Superintendency of Banks of Panama 

City 

 

Dear Mr. Superintendent: 

 

On December 30, 2016 we filed a complaint with the Public Ministry regarding the titling 

of lands considered Government public property in the wetlands of Matusagarati, Province 

of Darien.  

 

In connection with the above, enclosed you will find a copy of the complaint received in 

the Primary Attention Section of the Metropolitan District Attorney for your information 

and use as appropriate.  

 

Sincerely yours, 

 

 

(signed) 

MIRE ENDARA 

Ministry of Environment 

 

ME/mo 

 

Enc.: A/s 


